
 

 

 
RBI revises directions on Investment by Foreign Portfolio Investors (FPI) in Debt 

 
Attention of Authorised Dealer Category-I (AD Category-I) banks is invited to Foreign Exchange 
Management (Debt Instruments) Regulations, 2019 notified vide Notification No. FEMA. 396/2019-RB 
dated October 17, 2019, as amended from time to time, and the relevant directions issued 
thereunder. A reference is also invited to the A.P. (DIR Series) Circular No. 31 dated June 15, 2018 
(hereinafter, Directions) read with A.P. (DIR Series) Circular No. 19 dated February 15, 2019. On a 
review RBI has decided to make following changes to the directions-  
 

 In terms of paragraph 4(b) (i) of the Directions, short-term investments by an FPI shall not exceed 
20% of the total investment of that FPI in either Central Government Securities (including Treasury 
Bills) or State Development Loans. This short-term investment limit is hereby increased from 20% 
to 30%. 

 

 In terms of paragraph 4(b) (ii) of the Directions, short-term investments by an FPI shall not exceed 
20% of the total investment of that FPI in corporate bonds. This short-term investment limit is 
hereby increased from 20% to 30%. 

 

 FPI investments in Security Receipts are currently exempted from the short-term investment limit 
(paragraph 4 (b)(ii)) and the issue limit (paragraph 4(f)(iii)). These exemptions shall also extend to 
FPI investments in the following securities: 
 
i. Debt instruments issued by Asset Reconstruction Companies 
ii. Debt instruments issued by an entity under the Corporate Insolvency Resolution Process as 

per the resolution plan approved by the National Company Law Tribunal under the Insolvency 
and Bankruptcy Code, 2016 

 

The Revised directions on Investment by Foreign Portfolio Investors (FPI) in Debt, 2020  released by 
RBI is attached for your kind reference.  
 

Please contact for any query related to this mail to Ms Preeti Rajput, Research Associate at 
preeti.rajput@phdcci.in with a cc to Dr S P Sharma, Chief Economist at spsharma@phdcci.in and Ms 
Surbhi Sharma, Associate Economist at surbhi@phdcci.in, PHD Chamber of Commerce & Industry. 
 



 
 
 

 

 Warm Regards, 
Dr S P Sharma 
Chief Economist 
PHD Chamber of Commerce and Industry   
PHD House, 4/2 Siri Institutional Area 
August Kranti Marg, New Delhi-110016, India 
Tel: +91 49545454  
Fax: +91 11 26855450 
Email: spsharma@phdcci.in   
Website: www.phdcci.in 
Follow us on 

 
  

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

COPYRIGHT: All rights reserved. No part of this publication/Release may be reproduced, distributed, 
or transmitted in any form or by any means, without the prior written permission of the publisher. 
For permission requests, write to the publisher. 
 

DISCLAIMER: This message and its attachments contain confidential information. If you are not the 
intended recipient , you are strictly prohibited to disclose, copy, distribute or take any action in 
reliance on the contents of this information .E-mail transmission cannot be guaranteed to be secure 
or error-free, as information could be intercepted, corrupted, lost, destroyed, arrive late or 
incomplete, or contain viruses. The sender therefore does not accept liability for any errors or 
omissions in the contents of this message, which arise as a result of e-mail transmission. If 
verification is required please request a hard-copy version. 
 

 


